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Meeting Minutes
 
Town Board Members Present:   Mayor Brenda Kozlowski- Presiding; Vaughn Rasband, Mike Smith, Darrel Nish, Brent Broadhead
Staff: Clerk-Arlene Buehler, Public Works-David Hendricksen 

Public: Jim Howells
Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m. 
Pledge of Allegiance: Brent Broadhead
Opening Prayer: Michael Smith

Meeting Minutes for January 2018: Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to accept the meeting minutes for January as they are written, Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Minutes are approved.

Financials for January 2018: Michael Smith makes a motion to accept the financial for January 2018, Vaughn Rasband seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Financial are accepted for January 2018.
Resolution #2018-05 Heber Light & Power Board Compensation: Mayor Kozlowski reads the resolution that states the purpose of the stipend compensation from Heber Light & Power to the mayor of Charleston for serving on the board for Heber Light & Power for the year 2018. Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to approve the resolution #2018-05, Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:
Aye
           Nay             ABSTAIN       
Board Member Brent Broadhead
   X





Board Member Vaugh Rasband
   X






Board Member Darrel Nish 

   X





Board Member Mike Smith 

   X









Mayor Brenda Kozlowski   

  



 X

The Resolution is approved.
Resolution #2018-06 Appointing a Mayor Pro Tem: Mayor Kozlowski reads the resolution to the board and states that she has previously asked board member Vaughn Rasband if he would accept this appointment and has agreed to accept it. And now she is seeking the rest of the board’s support in this appointment in the event she was unable to be here or perform her duties. Mike Smith makes a motion to accept resolution #2018-06 appointing board member Vaughn Rasband as the Mayor Pro Tem, Darrel Nish seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:
Aye
           Nay             ABSTAIN       
Board Member Brent Broadhead
   X





Board Member Vaugh Rasband
 



  X

Board Member Darrel Nish 

   X





Board Member Mike Smith 

   X









Mayor Brenda Kozlowski   

   X

Resolution #2018-06 is approved.

Public & Open Meetings Discussion & Training: Mayor Kozlowski explains that each board member should all complete this training and it is the obligation of the Mayor to provide the annual training to all board members and planning commission members. Mayor Kozlowski reports that the training will be given at the ULCT seminar in April so if they could attend that would provide the certification that they all needed. If you cannot attend the training is available on-line through a training course which does not allow the opportunity to ask questions or get input from other but will provide the required training as well.
Attendance for ULCT Seminar in April 2018: Clerk states that the seminar is April 24th thru 27th and please let her know as soon as possible as for the attendance. We have rooms reserved already but the reservations can be changed according to the ability to attend.

Treasurer Bond Increase: Clerk reports that we had just gone through an audit and the auditor explained that our treasury bond is just barely enough to cover our budget for the audit year but with our increase in budget we needed to up the bond to cover at least 8% of our budget and asks for suggestions. The cost is asked by the board, the clerk doesn’t have that information yet but will provide it at the next meeting to be sure it isn’t too expensive. Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to increase the bond to $35 thousand to cover any budget increases that might be incurred. Mike Smith Seconds he motion. Voting is unanimous. The increase in approved.
Commercial Business License increase: Mayor Kozlowski states to the board that the clerk as spoke with the planner and she is suggesting an increase of the commercial business license and renewal because of the larger expense it takes to license a commercial business. Commercial businesses are supposed to have an annual fire inspection not to mention the cost to mail out the renewal letters and actual certificates. After some discussion it is agreed that we should increase the commercial business licenses and at the same time we really need to review out entire fee schedule. Board member Brent Broadhead wants to know how many commercial licenses verses residential.
Discussion regarding the Clerk becoming a notary: Mayor Kozlowski explains that even though she is a notary, she cannot notarize her own documents and so she feels like it would be beneficial for the clerk to get certified as a notary and asks for the boards thoughts. It is suggested that the town does not need two notaries. Others members state that it is a good idea, she could charge a small fee to help re-coop the cost to become a notary and it will pay for itself in the long run. Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the expense for the clerk to become a notary. Vaughn seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows: 
Aye
           Nay             ABSTAIN       
Board Member Brent Broadhead
   

X





Board Member Vaugh Rasband
   X


Board Member Darrel Nish 

   X





Board Member Mike Smith 

   X









Mayor Brenda Kozlowski   

   X

Motion is approved by majority vote.

Finance Practices: Mike Smith said he just wanted to make sure we put in place the following process of not signing their own check. Meaning that Vaughn as the deputy treasurer needs to sign the checks for the mayor and treasurer. It is agreed that is the best practice and we need to implement that procedure going forward.
Discussion about the town attorney and availability: Mike Smith has requested to discuss this item and suggests we should check into finding a different attorney. Brian Preece suggests that we send RFP’s and make sure that we hire someone with municipal experience. It is suggested that we table this item and possibly have a closed session to discuss this type of situation. Discussion is tabled at this point. 
Staff Reports: Brent Broadhead, nothing. Mike Smith states he needs to work on the roads with his co-worker and his treasurer duties are going good. Vaughn Rasband, reports he visited with sage creek about the pile of manure, and thinks we need to get those letters sent out soon. Darrel Nish, needs to meet with Dave Hendricksen on a few repairs in the park etc. but nothing further to report. Clerk- just reminds everyone to notify her of their attendance to the conference in April. Brian Preece, reports he is getting a lot of calls from realtors about lot of records etc. Dave Hendricksen has been working hard on the building and needs a little help after the meeting to move the desk out of Arlene’s office so they can complete the carpet this weekend. Mayor Kozlowski- reports she went to a VOLT meeting, they want to stop the power lines from going above ground. Heber light & power is doing an analysis comparing above ground and underground lines before moving forward. The sewer district meeting was a good one and wants to keep the town informed of the happenings. She feels like it won’t be long before they come in and force the town to hook on to the sewer. Also Heber Light & Power will no longer be sending the dividend checks this year, they will use the funds to do the survey that was agreed upon to satisfy the people trying to stop the lines from going above ground.

Jim Howell- resident asks to address the board. He states he has listened to the meeting and if the town is going to mail out those nuisance letters to residence again he prefers that the board pay him a personal visit and talk about what they want him to get rid of that they may feel like is junk. He feels like his junk isn’t necessarily junk to him. He keeps a lot of old vehicles for parts to repair his own vehicles. Mayor Kozlowski explains that we are not sending out nuisance letters to individuals but rather a general letter to the entire town reminding them of what the ordinance says and letting them know we will be providing dumpster and help to those who need it.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 
Submitted by Arlene Buehler

_________________________

